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Middleburg Heights, OH 44130

Date: May 6, 2025

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Attn: Document Control Desk
Washington, DC 20555-0001

SUBJECT: FINAL 10CFR21 REPORT REGARDING CUSTOMER CONCERN WITH PARTS
SUPPLIED BY CURTISS WRIGHT MIDDLEBURG HEIGHTS, OHIO

Reference: Letter dated March 7, 2025, Subject: Interim 10CFR21 Report Regarding
Customer Concern with Parts Supplied by Curtiss Wright Middleburg Heights, Ohio.

This letter serves as the final report in accordance with 10CFR21.21 pertaining to a potential
issue with parts produced from Curtiss Wright Middleburg Heights supplied to Rosemount. As
identified in the Referenced letter, Curtiss Wright was notified by Rosemount on January 7,
2025, that Rosemount had identified five (5) Generation 3 QDCs with continuity issues on at
least one pin.

In the referenced interim 10 CFR Part 21 Report dated March 7, 2025, Curtiss-Wright
Middleburg Heights had requested an additional 60 days in determining if there is a Part 21
defect that will need to be issued.

Evaluation of reportability in accordance with 10 CFR Part 21 has been completed. All QDC’s
from this order were shipped to Rosemount only and Rosemount has not supplied to any other
customer. Extent of condition and results of the evaluation have concluded that the deviation
does not constitute a reportable defect.

The P/N 23066-162 (drawing B-N-23066-162) configuration in question is unique to Generation
3 QDCs provided to Rosemount for attachment to transmitters. There have been no other
reported instances of continuity related issues with the Gen 3 QDCs, and this occurrence is
isolated to the Gen 3 QDCs provided to Rosemount on this specific order. All questionable Gen
3 QDCs have been scrapped by Rosemount and not provided to any utility.

Records of the Evaluation will be maintained in accordance with 10 CFR 21.51.

Kyle Quinn, Quality Director
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